
Sunrise School Community Council Minutes 
Open Meeting: Sunrise Staff, Parents of Sunrise students and  

Community members Invited to attend 
 

Sunrise SSC Faculty Members present: Margaret Swanicke – Principal 
Faculty members present: Shannon Broadhead, Trish French 

Parents who were present: Pam Gassman, Marc Hone, Angie Pferdner , David Rees 
Also in attendance - Stephanie Pettey, PTA President 

Monday, October 10, 2016 - 5:00 PM, Sunrise Faculty Lounge 
 

 
Welcome – Those in attendance were recognized and thanked for taking time out of their schedules to be there. A 
motion to approve the minutes from the previous meeting was made by Pam Gassman.  A second was made by Ms. 
Swanicke and the minutes were unanimously approved. 
 
 1 – SOARing Sunrise News -  Ms. Swanicke will send out a link to parents of our SOARing Sunrise News soon.  
 
2 – Sunrise SCC website – All Sunrise SCC agendas and minutes will be posted on the Sunrise Elementary School website. 
The agenda will be posted one week prior to upcoming meetings and minutes will be posted within one week after the 
meeting  
 
 3 – Review current CSIP- Ms.Swanicke handed out the current CSIP plan which was discuss briefly. See CSIP 2016-2017 
for details. 
 
4 – Final Report – Report is turned in.  Ms. Swanicke didn’t report the amendment on the state website which generated 
some comments in the narrative.  
 
5- Digital Citizenship –  Safe Technology and Digital Citizenship is a responsibility for the SCC.  “The intent is to involve 
SCCs in an ongoing discussion about creating a safe technology environment for students in public school.” pg. 39 of the  
2016-2017 SSC Handbook.  Pg. 44 was reviewed and discussed as a council.  Ms. Swanicke updated the SCC on what 
Sunrise is doing to keep students digitally safe.  Hilary Christensen is the Internet Safety Coordinator for Sunrise.  She 
holds trainings for faculty and sends out a monthly internet safety email. It was discussed that by logging on to the 
canyonair wifi, SCC members were able access Facebook and other social media.  Facebook was not accessible using the 
CSDGuest wifi which is what guests should use.  Facebook, Instagram, Tumbler and YouTube should all be blocked to 
Elementary School students using canyonair wi-fi.  Marc Hone recommended proper filtering on all wi-fi. Ms. Swanicke is 
following up with Sunrise’s Ed and Field Tech to resolve this concern about canyonair. 

 

6- Land Trust Plan parent communication plan –  A copy of the Sunrise Elementary School End of Year Land Trust 
Summary Report was reviewed.  It was noted that Sunrise was able to spend $46,119 of Land Trust funds on our 
students during the 2015-2016 school year.  A thorough summary of how that money was spent and how it benefits 
each Sunrise student is included in the report.  Ms. Swanicke also mentioned the  School Digger rank improvement of 
Sunrise over the last 3 years and credited the faculty for their hard work and dedication to the students at Sunrise.  A 

PDF of this report will be sent to parents/guardians once a year.  

 
7 – Cell Tower Budget – There is $4,852 remaining in the Cell Tower budget. 
  
8 – Land Trust Budget  – Of the $44,381 which was received for 2016-2017, $41,922.78 is remaining.  The budget report 
was reviewed. 
 
9 – Input from the Community if any other parents are present---No additional members from the community were 
present. 
 
 10—Adjourn 



 
 
Scheduled Remaining Monthly SCC meeting dates for 2016-2017
November 7th 
December 5th (will be canceled if we don’t have agenda items) 
January 9th 
February 6th 
March 20th 
April 17h 
May 22nd 

  


